
 

 
 

 
FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
Gôday Everyone 

I hope that harvest is being relatively breakdown free for everyone!  

 

Remembrance Day 

All students and staff acknowledged Remembrance Day with a minuteôs silence to 

demonstrate our respect to those who made the ultimate sacrifice for our country and 

for those who served.  

 

Year 8 Camp 

The Year 8s will be going to Coffin Bay for an Aquatics Camp where they have the 

opportunity to get their boat licenses. I hope that the weather is nice and that they 

have a great time. 

 

Year 12s 

Congratulations to our Year 12s on a successful year with the last exam this week. I 

would like to wish them all the best for the future. 

 

Staffing for 2019 

Staffing is underway we want to make sure we have teachers in place for the classes 

for next year and that we have staff that are able to provide more curriculum 

opportunities for students. 

 

Bushfire Season/Catastrophic weather forecast 

Please see included a link to the Bushfire Information Brochure. If you would like a 

printed copy, please contact the Front Office and we will send one out to you 

(12 pages long). Please note our school is in a Low Risk area which means our 

school remains open but buses do not run when catastrophic weather is forecast for 

the West Coast District. 

Link: https://www.education.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/bushfire-and-your-childs-

school-or-preschool-brochure.pdf?acsf_files_redirect 

 

Governing Council  

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 19 November at 7.00pm in the Conference 

Room.  
 

Yours truly  

Ned Loades  

Principal  

Telephone (08) 8680 2263 

Fax (08) 8680 2393 

Box 30  

WUDINNA 5652 

www.wudinnaas.sa.edu.au 

email: 
dl.0765.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

OUR SCHOOL VALUES : 

 

Parent Surveys due; 

Primary Social óDress to 

Impressôï 6.00-8.30pm in 

Rm 16 

Friday 15 November 
 

Governing Council Meeting  

Tuesday 19 November 
 

First Aid Course ï R-7 

Wednesday 20 November 
 

Year 2-7 Basketball Clinics 

Monday 25-Tuesday 

26 November; 

Tuesday 3 December 
 

Presentation Night 

Friday 6 December 
 

Term 4 ends 

Thursday 12 December 
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FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - PRIMARY  

Primary Social 

The Primary Social will be held on Friday 15 November (tomorrow night) starting at 6.00pm and finishing at 8.30pm. 

Thank you to the SRC committee for organising this event and to the supervisory teachers Esther Appleby and Kellie 

Wilson for assisting the students. The theme is ñDress to Impress.ò Students will need to be picked up by an adult at the 

conclusion of the Social. 

 

Basketball Clinics  

We have received a grant from ñSporting Schoolsò to pay for a Basketball Coach from the ñAussie Hoopsò program to run 

Basketball clinics at our school. Students from Year 3 to 7 will participate in 3 sessions per class held over three days; 

Monday 25 and Tuesday 26 November and on Tuesday 3 December. Students will learn Basketball skills and the rules of 

the game.  

 

SAPSASA Cricket and Tennis  

Congratulations to all of the SAPSASA students who participated in the Cricket and Tennis Championships in Adelaide 

last week. The Boyôs Cricket Team were undefeated winning all of their games in Division 3. The SAPSASA Tennis 

players came first in their division. The Girlôs Cricket Team unfortunately didnôt win any games, however, they had a great 

week. Further information and photos have been included in this newsletter.   

 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/bushfire-and-your-childs-school-or-preschool-brochure.pdf?acsf_files_redirect
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/sites/default/files/bushfire-and-your-childs-school-or-preschool-brochure.pdf?acsf_files_redirect
http://www.wudinnaas.sa.edu.au/
mailto:dl.0765.info@schools.sa.edu.au


Remembrance Day 

On Monday 11 November to commemorate Remembrance 

Day, the Year 3-7 students listened to a presentation from 

Montana Foster in Room 16. Montana spoke about her 

experiences visiting the Western Front and Vietnam. We 

would like to thank Montana for taking the time to prepare 

and deliver an informative and engaging presentation. 

Montana has been a wonderful ambassador for our school.   
 

 
Karen Lymn 

Assistant Principal ï Primary 
 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL ï SECONDARY   

Year 8 Transition Meeting 
We are intending to hold an Information Meeting for both 

students and parents where each of the Secondary teachers 

responsible for teaching specific curriculum areas presents 

information about their program of work, assessment, 

homework requirements and provide examples of the types 

of tasks that students will complete within each of their 

subjects. The meeting is currently planned for Monday 

9 December at 4.00pm. Final arrangements will be 

communicated via a letter sent home closer to the date. 
 

 

 

2019 Yearbook 
The 2019 Yearbook will be sent shortly for printing and 

will be distributed to those who have prepaid in the last 

week of this term (trusting that it returns from Adelaide by 

then!). As in previous years, a limited number of copies 

have been ordered and will be available on a first pay first 

assigned basis. Should you wish to have a copy and have 

not paid at the beginning of the year, please do so at the 

Front Office as soon as possible. The cost of the 

publication is once again $20.00 per copy. 
 

Presentation Night 

Secondary Awards covering a wide range of activities 

undertaken during the year will be presented at the 

Presentation Night on Friday 6 December on the school 

oval. Student seating will be provided and they will move 

up to the stage to collect their awards. Like last year, they 

will remain on stage until all awards in that section have 

been presented and then return to their seats for the next 

group of awards. Students will be required to be dressed in 

school dress code throughout the night, including 

appropriate footwear. 
 

Secondary Subject Award Sponsorship 

This year we are again seeking the support of the 

community in sponsoring Academic Achievement Awards 

at the Presentation Night in December. Any families, 

businesses or other organisations who are willing to 

sponsor an award, these will be gratefully accepted 

throughout the coming weeks ï a subject award is valued 

at $30.00. These sponsorships are very valued by the 

school and particularly by the students who are the 

recipients. If you are able to sponsor a subject award this 

year, could you please fill in the Reply Slip at the end of 

the newsletter and let me know of your willingness to 

participate. Can you also include payment for the award at 

the time of returning the slip please? If you have a 

potential subject preference, please indicate this on the slip 

and we will do our very best to accommodate this request. 
 

Stage 1 student work completion 

All summative assessment tasks will be completed by the 

end of Week 7 for Year 11 (Stage 1) students. Therefore, 

students will no longer be required to attend school after 

Friday 29 November. Final results must be submitted to the 

SACE Board no later than Monday of the next week. 

Students could avail themselves of the ability to begin 

preliminary work for Year 12 (Stage 2) over the next two 

weeks and should contact their subject teachers to gather 

the necessary resources to begin this process. 

Glenys McGuire 

Assistant Principal ï Secondary  

 

FROM THE PASTORAL CARE WORKER 
Well done to Simon Bowley and the school for organising 

an excellent Year 9/10 Trip to Canberra so our Secondary 

students could experience the political and historical 

significance of our National Capital City. Some of our 

students ñTOOK to the AIRò on their first plane flight and 

were great ambassadors for their school wherever they 

travelled in Canberra! Andrew Sharpe had lots to tell us 

upon his return and really enjoyed the Australian War 

Memorial Tour! We have seen some great photos of young 



people at the National Zoo, Aquarium, playing Jungle Golf 

and trampolining at ñFlip Out!ò I heard there were some 

TIRED students on the way home!! Many thanks must go 

to Sonia Allen as a supervising teacher and to our bus and 

car drivers Di McKenna, Jason Allen and Emma Bigg ï a 

great team of helpers! From Carol 

 

K INDY TRANSITION STUD ENTS FIRST DAY AT SCHOOL  

 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Vacswim at Wudinna December 2019 

Online enrolments have started! Once you have enrolled 

your children please let me know via text. It was fantastic 

last year knowing the majority of enrolments well before 

Vacswim so I knew how many instructors and assist were 

needed.  Wudinna Vacswim will once again be held before 

Christmas during the week of Monday 16 to Friday 

20 December.  Remember extra time will be needed for 

those doing Bronze Awards. 

To enrol go to www.vacswimsa.com.au      then 

Locations/Enrolments>>Eyre Peninsula>>Wudinna 

Course Category choose VACSWIM 2019/20     

For Course, scroll to end VACSWIM Wudinna and choose 

a Level (as close to possible if not sure)   

Donôt forget if your child is staring school in 2020 then 

they are able to do Level 1 and can be enrolled online. 

Donôt enrol 3 & 4 yr olds online; give me their name and 

birthdate via text. 

If 13 in 2019 then Bronze Star; if you did Star last year 

then choose Bronze Medallion and if your child did 

Medallion choose Cross.  Donôt choose the Rescue Award   

(If your child did Level 7 last year and only turned 12 in 

2019, enrol in L7 and I will sort it out) 

If your child is up to the Bronze Awards there will be extra 

information soon, but keep in mind that they will need 

extra time before the Monday and during the week to 

complete their award. 

If you are 16 or older and would like to be a swimming 

instructor, then now is the time to start working toward it. 

Austswim runs courses regularly so check out their website 

and book yourself into one. They are held over two days, 

but then you will also need to do some practical experience 

and Vacswim is a great time to get the hours up. The 

course is costly but if you are thinking of going to 

university, swimming instruction is a great way to earn 

some money.   

Stay tuned for more information and keep those enrolments 

coming in!! 

Susie Boylan 

susieboylan@bigpond.com 

0429802433

 
# _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

2019 Secondary Award Sponsorships   Please return to Glenys McGuire  
 

I/We ééééééééééééééééé.éé would like to sponsor a Secondary Award for 2020. 
 

Æ I am happy to sponsor any Award 

Æ I would like to sponsor an Award for the following subject (where possible) 

éééééééééééé 

Æ I have enclosed $30 for the Award 

http://www.vacswimsa.com.au/
mailto:susieboylan@bigpond.com


Sapsasa Cricket 2019 
Boys Cricket ï Division 3 

Monday 4 November vs Murraylands - We bowled them out for 71 and 

we then made 265 giving everyone a bat. Ezra made 23 runs n/o, 0 

wickets; Zack made 16 n/o, 0 wickets; and Balyn made 11 and 0 wickets. 

Tuesday 5 November vs Western - We batted first and made 191 for 9 

wickets. Ezra made 7 runs and 0 wickets; Zack made 1 run and 0 wickets; 

and Balyn made a Golden Duck but got 3 wickets and 1 runout. 

Wednesday 6 November vs Upper South East - We batted first and made 

216. Zack opened the batting and got hit in the hand so retired and didnôt 

play the rest of the week. Balyn made 7 and wicket kept; Ezra made 40 

n/o, batting 4th. We bowled them out for 108. 

Thursday 7 November vs Barker (Grand Final) - We batted first with Ezra 

opening making 18 and taking 1 wicket; Balyn made 40 n/o retiring and 

taking 3 catches while wicket keeping. We bowled them out for 78 and 

were awarded medallions. Overall we thoroughly enjoyed the week and 

were very grateful for the opportunity to play. 

 

Girls Cricket  

Monday - Our first game we played North Eastern Country. I think we did 

really well considering we had only just met the rest of our team. Bree got 3 

wickets while I got 2. I lasted 9 balls before getting stumped by a fast bowler. 

Our second game we played Central Country and I got to be wicky all game. 

In that time, I got 2 wickets and Bree 2. Bree got a wicket to end the game on 

the third to last ball 

Tuesday - Game 3 and feeling confident, playing Southern Country, the last 

country team to face. It was a hatrick, fielding first again. I was wicky again. I 

got 3 wickets and Bree 1, and also got a lot of runs. We lost by 20 runs. 

4th game and on a roll playing at Northhaven Oval which is also at Largs Bay. 

We played Southern Metro and, again fielded first. We lost but were really 

close. I was wicky and Bree and I both got a wicket each. 

Wednesday - Eastern Metro was the team to beat today. In their team, they 

had 2 state players and we only by about 20 runs. We fielded first for the 5th 

time in a row. Although I didnôt get any wickets, Bree got one for the both of 

us. 

Game number 6 wasnôt any better. I got a wicket and got a couple of runs. We 

got 93 runs to their 112. 

Thursday, the last game - The team we faced hadn't won one either. The score was 102-105. 

In the end, we got our teammatesô addresses and parted our separate ways, hoping to keep in touch. 

It was such a great experience that I advise the future 6/7ôs to try. 

Billie Scholz 

 

SAPSASA Tennis 2019 ï Division 5 

Monday morning we played Murray Mallee and won. Imogen won 

6-1 and Sophie won 6-0. In the afternoon we played Whyalla, 

winning. Imogen won 6-1 and Sophie won 6-0. 

Tuesday morning we played northern, again winning. Imogen won 

6-1 and Sophie won 6-0. In the afternoon we played Pirie and 

won. Imogen won 6-0 and Sophie won 6-1. 

Wednesday morning we played Playford. Sophie lost 2-6, though 

our team won. In the afternoon we played Gawler, Sophie won 6-3 

and Imogen won 6-4. In the end we came a draw. 

Thursday morning we played Western Eyre Peninsula. Imogen 

won 6-3 and Sophie won 6-1. At the end of the week we came tied 

first with Gawler. In the afternoon we were supposed to play 

mixed doubles but it was cancelled due to the rain. 

Imogen & Sophie 

 

Ella ï playing for North Western 

Monday - we played Western Eyre Peninsula, I won 6-1 and our 

team lost and in the afternoon we played Playford, I won 6-4 and our team lost. 

Tuesday - we played Central Eyre Peninsula, I won 6-1 and our team lost, then in the afternoon we played Gawler, I won 6-0, and our 

team lost. 

Wednesday - Morning we played Pirie, I won 6-1, though our team lost. In the afternoon we played Whyalla, I won 6-1, and our team 

lost. 

Thursday  - we played Murray Mallee, I won 6-0, and our team lost and in the afternoon our fast 4 doubles (mixed doubles) was 

cancelled due to rain. 

Overall Northern came fourth. 

Ella Scholz



Year 9 & 10 Canberra Trip 2019 
Last week, the majority of the Year 9 and 10 students travelled to Canberra for what was to 

be a fun and educational school camp. We were fortunate enough to be accompanied by Di 

McKenna, Sonia and Jason Allen and Mr Bowley who helped immensely throughout our 

stay. 

Our trip began with an early start from Wudinna, before we boarded a plane in Adelaide. 

Though many of us had flown before, it was a great experience for others. We landed in 

Canberra and met our legendary bus diver Graeme who drove us to our accommodation in 

NSW. On our way to the Capital Country Holiday Park we all discovered we were visiting 

three states in one day which we all thought was pretty cool. Throughout the week, the staff 

at the park provided us with good food and spacious villas and we were lucky enough to 

have a pool, jumping pillow and basketball ring to keep us busy. 

During the day, we participated in a very busy agenda, which allowed us to take in as much 

of Canberra as possible. Not many can say that they had too much energy when the time 

came to leave though. Some highlights of the trip included visits to Questacon, the AIS, the 

national buildings such as Parliament House, Old Parliament House, The National Gallery, 

National Library, National Museum, National Zoo as well as the National Sound Archive 

because we all learnt a heap about how each building works, as well as their histories in a 

fun and relaxed way. A very significant place we visited was the Australian War Memorial 

ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǇƻǊǘǊŀȅŜŘ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ Ƙƛǎtory in a very engaging way. We were 

luckily enough to have Graeme and Mr Bowley on this trip because they were both very well 

informed.  

Other than just partaking in informative activities, we also participated in fun activities to 

rest our brains and to add to a very complete trip. We remained quite active on this camp 

both through walking at many of our locations and taking part in physical recreation such as 

Jungle Golf, Flip Out, iPlay and Indoor Rock Climbing. We concluded our trip by spending a 

few hours shopping and exploring the Canberra Shopping Centre. In all there was not a lot 

ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŀŘŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘǊƛǇΦ  

We would like to thank everyone who supported us to make this trip possible and as 

enjoyable as it was. It was a great experience for all of us and we learnt a lot about our 

national capital. All of us had a lot of fun and we would like to say a big thankyou to 

Mr Bowley for all of the effort that he put in.  

From the YŜŀǊ фΩǎ ŀƴŘ млΩǎ 



   


